
 

 
 

Dianna Jurius 
Executive Director 

 
Nikolas K. Frye, Esq. 

General Counsel 

 
STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 

 
OFFICE OF PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE AND CERTIFICATION 

 
OFFICE OF THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

 
BUREAU OF GENERAL COUNSEL 

 
7 EAGLE SQUARE, CONCORD, NH  03301-4980 

Telephone: 603-271-2152 
TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964 

www.oplc.nh.gov 
 

1 
 

 

 December 13, 2024 
 
 
 
 
Director, David J. Alukonis 
Division of Administrative Rules 
Room 219 
25 Capitol Street 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301 
 
RE:  Notice No.  2024-148 
 
Dear Director Alukonis: 
 
I hereby certify that the material enclosed is a true copy of Diet 100 various, adopted by the Board of 
Licensed Dietitians on December 13, 2024 with the following editorial change: 
 
Den 103.03 – Change “The board elects…” to “The board shall elect   ” 
 
These rules shall become effective 60 days from the date the Board has adopted them, February 11, 2025. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Abby L. Savard, Dietitian, Chair 
Board of Licensed Dietitians 
 
Enclosure 
 

 


